LSSC (LIBRARY STAFF SUPPORT COMMITTEE) Meeting Agenda 5-30-24
I. Approve prior Minutes 
II.- Liaison Reports
A. AC Meeting 5 / 20 / 24- 
1. Needing Civil Service reps for Strategic Planning committee- Thank You Lucy!
2. Tom Teper discussed UGL construction plans- approval for contract and budget increase to be presented in July to Board of Trustees Construction projected to start Sept/Oct 24 last for aprox 20 months
3. Roof repair for Main Library in the works- 
4. Discussion of International Collection Development Trips Policy updates 
5. Next AC Meeting scheduled 6/17/24 

B. EC Meeting- LSSC/LCP moved to 6/ 4/ 24  due to holiday- Any Agenda Topics?
III. May elections- So far only one self nom noted- 
A. Several questions came up consulting with group on:
1.The curious question.  I thought the by-laws used to have an HR representative -ex-officio.  Did that change to the Administrative Services Rep in the 2020 or 2021?  The webpage for bylaws says it was updated Oct 2020, but the page about LSSC says the bylaws October 2021?  I wasn’t here in 2020, but I would have sworn it said HR-Rep before.  I was thinking of serving in that role until I just found that it isn’t in the bylaws.
2.Why can’t the Administrative Services (representing employees not represented by any of the division) have the same level of representation as the divisions?  It is odd that representatives from the Residence Hall Library and Law Library could have a voting representative but not those working in administrative areas.
3. update bylaws to remove Res Hall rep.
4. Update call out info to reflect division renames (ie: TLAS Digital services)
5. probationary period wiggle room
IV. ALA call out form edits

V. comments from staff follow up
A. 4/18/24 “The Library should encourage - not require - masking during large group events and/or create events that accommodate disabled, immunocompromised, or otherwise vulnerable members of the library community. Administrative officials and group leaders should set an example of community care that other staff can follow.- “
Sent to Skye in HR “This is the first report of an employee requesting the reinstatement of masking during large gatherings I’ve received since the campus removed those guidelines.  
 
At this time, the use of a mask remains a personal choice as a preventative measure to further protect themselves and others from the risk of respiratory virus transmissions.
I will share this concern with Susan and she will share it with Dean Stewart.” 
